Tri-Parish Council Minutes

September 19, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Deb Snyder led us in prayer.

Meeting was called to order at 5:20 p.m.

Present:  Fr. Les Kish, Bill Neumayer, Deb Snyder, Joyce Majure, Mark Brigham, Tammy Hasenoehrl
Agenda:
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of the Tri-Parish Council August 29, 2007 meeting were approved as written.

Building Committee Meetings, Architect list of finalists

Interview dates, times and firms have been set as follows:
Monday, October 15

1:00 to 2:30 CSHQA

2:45 to 4:15 Castellaw-Kom/ DiLoreto

4:30 to 6:00 Glancey Rockwell/LCA

6:30 Parish Meeting (New Time)

 
Tuesday, October 16

1:00 to 2:30 MCM

2:45 to 4:15 BCDM

4:30 to 6:00 Committee Meeting to discuss results

6:30 Parish Meeting (New Time)

The council asked to be notified by the Building Committee of all their meetings to allow members of the council to be present at the committees meetings.
The Council members will be present for the architect interviews.
As a council the members of the Tri-Parish council should be present at all of the series of visioning workshops facilitated by Ken Griesemer.
Communication
The council discussed the need to formulate a process for communication to get information out to parishes & the parish offices to deal with a wide range of information and scenarios.

The council formulated these questions: 

At what point in time do we want to start looking at bringing the three offices into consolidation? 

Is it time to look at consolidation of staff?
What about publishing a tri-parish bulletin to eliminate duplication of information and effort?

Can we have a council member contact each parish staff to gain insight?

The council developed a format to receive input from the parish staffs.

Mark will go on site to each parish and speak individually to the staff members. 
Mark will seek an additional individual to assist him in speaking to the three staffs.
The council discussed the possibility of looking at some working numbers that would enable them to better field financial questions that are posed to them.   The obstacles in obtaining those figures were discussed.  The council will continue to pursue the no cost market analysis previously discussed. 
Naming a Finance Committee
There is a need to act on the development of a finance committee now. 
The council determined the committee would have 7 members, two members from each parish and one additional member.

The current parish financial councils vary in size from 6 to 8 members.

Joyce asked about the possibility of the individual parish finance councils meeting together now.

Tammy inquired about the current finance councils meshing together to form the new Tri-Parish finance committee.  Fr. Les explained that would be to large of a committee.
Some of the duties of the committee were discussed.

The Tri-Parish Council will take the lead in forming the finance committee.

Parishioners from each parish were identified to be contacted by council members.

Once the committee is formed they will begin meeting.

Deb asked if job descriptions were in place for the finance committee. 

The council believes the finance committee will be the main finance council and will be responsible for finances.  They will oversee all financial areas.  Sub committees would likely work directly with the capital campaign. 
Joyce has met with Sr. Pat to discuss her letter.  Joyce relayed to Sr. Pat that the council has discussed the content of her letter on several occasions.
Fr. Les will get clarification from the diocese when he is in Boise the week of September 24-28, 2007 about the dioceses position on St. Stanislaus church.

Planning naming of the new church
The council will seek persons interested in serving on a committee to guide us through the process of naming the new church. Persons interested in serving on this committee should contact Joyce.
All parish project participant interest forms that have been returned should be directed to Joyce.
Follow up with parish offices to assure all forms that may have been left with them are forwarded to Joyce.

Joyce will compile forms and forward to the building committee.

Joyce will work directly with the newly formed committee.

Publish in the bulletins the formation of this committee and seek interested person to serve on it. The committee will develop the process to allow the people to name the new parish.
Property Appraisals
The usual resources used to formulate market appraisals are not available for the church properties, which has complicated the process. The commitment to supply the council with a market analysis is still valid, and will be forth coming.
Council members are going to pursue several more options that may be helpful in obtaining this market analysis.

Name additional building committee member from St. Stanislaus

Mark has been networking with folks.  The council discussed possible members. 

Mark will contact those parishioners who were identified.
Old Business
Canney’s
One of the gift certificates came in the wrong amount, the other two are here. The corrected certificate will be here this week and this will go out this week.
Pictures

The full council was unable to have an updated picture taken at this meeting.  The council will have a picture taken before the visioning meeting Monday, September 24, 2007 at Our Lady of Lourdes.  The council will gather at 6:15 pm 

Letters from parishioners

The council discussed one new correspondence that was a thank you.
Shared previous correspondence, so all council members have received all correspondence to date.
Other
Tammy will have Jacque pursue Ken staying in the St. Stanislaus rectory next week, when he comes for the visioning meetings.

The next Tri-Parish Council meeting will be on October 24, 2007.
Respectfully submitted by,

Gail Estes
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